Exchange of Pilot Project Partners: Tallinn goes to Darss
Agora – an important public space and forum for the citizens in ancient Greece.  Likewise, in our EU funded project and network Agora we meet up a couple of times a year to hear and learn from each other about the best ways to promote sustainable tourism in the Baltic Sea area.  One of the benefits of the network is that it unites a number of pilot project areas that all use very different methods and programmes to develop tourism.  The Estonian Heritage Society is primarily concerned with cultural tourism and drawing attention to the history and heritage of lesser known regions in Estonia.  Therefore, the project in Darss attracted our attention from the very start, especially since it also concentrates on areas in Germany that remain outside of the obvious and popular regions for foregn tourists.  In order to get a full picture of how the Darss partners operate and how their programme helps to develop sustainable tourism, we thought it a good idea to throw one of our project people – Ants Kraut, to take part in the Darss marathon.  Fortunately, Ants takes an interest and has previous experience in ski marathons, but the 42 km run was new to him.  The goal was set not to follow the example of the Greek warrior Diomedon, who after having run 42, 195 km arrived in the Agora with the message about the victory in Marathon, and died breathless, but rather to cover the distance and experience the feeling of being part of a popular mass race.
The Darss area is of great interest due to the large variety of birds, animals and natural sites, its history and cultural activities.  It was amazing to see how a relatively small staff of people, lead by Christoph Lambert, was happily engaged in preparing and signposting the track, organising the open air entertainment, registering the participants and offering them all sorts of advice and assistance.  By the end of our second day in Darss, we seemed to already know all the people who so smoothly and cheerfully managed the huge crowd of people who took part in the bambino race, the half and full marathon and the Nordic walking.  The programme lasted for the whole of four days.  For us as members of a voluntary organization it was a great experience and joy to see how just a few committed people manage to create a major event and engage so many volunteers.  The organizers and the spectators cheered and encouraged everybody – even the very last participants.  
The marathon itself was a severe experience for Ants.  Apparently it was quite different from the long ski distances and much harder.  Yet, he did it in 6 hours and 38 seconds and finished very happily as number 331.  
The Estonian team came back home with good feelings and many new ideas about how to promote tourism in easily vulnerable regions and nature parks, how to explain and communicate information about natural and cultural sites, how simple things like e.g. rent of bicycles, temporary re-routing of public transport and clear information boards along the road may enhance sustainable tourism and offer people much joy in outdoor activities.
As partners in the Agora project we strongly recommend to experience the Darss marathon - thanks a lot to Christoph and all his team!
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